
 

 Have you made a hollow form vessel? 
That will be the focus of the demonstra-
tion at the Tri-State Woodturners meeting 
this month. The meeting will be held at 
the Horsin’ Around facility (8361A Dayton 
Pike, Soddy Daisy, TN) at 1:00 p.m. this 
Sat. Nov. 19. Our demonstrator, Keith 
Rueckert served as president of the Apple 
Ridge Woodturners for many years. He 
will be doing Hollow Forms 101. In-other-
words, this will be for beginners to help 
you get started doing some impressive 
work. He will explain how you can turn 
hollow forms without spending a fortune 
on hollowing tools. He will be showing 
how you can make tools to do the job if 
you are inclined to do so. 
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 Demonstrations for the new 

turner invariably include tricks and 

tips for those with years of experi-

ence. So you are encouraged to 

come Saturday and enjoy a great 

time together with other turners. 

    Dec. the TSW meeting will be Sat. Dec.  3 at 6 pm at 

the Privateer Yacht Club (4713 Privateer Rd, Hixson, 

TN 37343) Everyone is encouraged to attend with 

your spouse. It is a wonderful event every year and 

an excellent time for us to visit and get to know one 

another better. It’s also a time for you spouse to 

meet other members and be involved. 

    One of the BIGGEST fund raisers for 

the club each year is the Silent Auction 

held at the Christmas Party.  It is a lot of 

fun and gives you the opportunity to go 

home with some treasures while finan-

cially supporting the club. It  is a pot-luck 

dinner other than the meats are provid-

ed by the club. 
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    R. Keith Rueckert was born in the 

dairy county of Clear Lake, WI. He 

later settled in Michigan. While 

visiting a friend in Atlanta, GA in 

1964, the contract in weather ex-

tremes persuaded him to relocate 

and make it his home. He met his 

wife there, marrying her in 1969.  

    Both his father and step-father 

had been building contractors. 

Thus it was natural that he would 

migrate into that field as a builder 

of single family homes.  

     During his years in Atlanta, Keith 

developed an appreciation for the 

works of Ed and Philip Moulthrop-

well-known father and son 

woodturners from the Atlanta ar-

ea. His admiration of the beauty of 

the wood in the bowls they created 

grew into a desire to, one day, try 

his hand at woodturning.  

    Keith retired to Gilmer County in 

the North Carolina Mountains in 

1998. With time on his hands and a 

need to ‘supervise’ something or 

someone, his wife gently reminded 

him that it was time to pursue that 

wish. After taking a one-day lesson 

from a fellow turner, purchasing a 

lathe and a few tools, he was on his 

way to a very satisfying hobby. 

Keith’s long experience working 

with wood in his business gave 

him a deep appreciation for the 

various grains, textures and col-

ors. Most all of his creations 

come from trees on his own 

acreage that have died or been 

felled by nature’s will. Other 

wood is obtained from friends in 

the tree removal business who 

watch for trees that have distinc-

tive color and or grain with unu-

sual knots or burls. Fungus 

growth-known as spalting- will 

cause unique flaws, cracks or 

patterns in the wood as will the 

insects that commonly inhabit 

the trees. What may appear to 

be a rotting log to one is a chal-

lenge and inspiration to the 

turner. The defects of nature 

give him an opportunity to make 

each vessel truly one of a kind.  

    When Keith is asked to dupli-

cate a certain piece, he re-

sponds: ‘No two pieces of wood 

are alike. Each one offers to me 

its unique character which I 

attempt to define through form 

and expression. While some ven-

tures wind up as fuel for the 

fireplace, I find deep satisfaction 

in the process. The end result 

Keith Rueckert 

Nov. Demonstrator 

may differ from what I envi-

sioned at the beginning.’ 

    Keith Rueckert has served 

as the president of the Ap-

ple Ridge Woodturners for 

many years and is still ac-

tive in that club.   

    This Saturday Keith will 

be demonstrating how to 

make Bottle Stoppers, Can-

dle stick holders, Napkin 

holders and possibly other 

small items. While you may 

have made some of these 

items in the past there is 

almost always extra little 

tips shared by demonstra-

tors that we can find helpful 

in making us better turners. 



 

. 

John demonstrated a simple way to turn a beads of courage bowl in sections so there 

is not as much deep hollowing to do. This was a very practical demonstration as we 

want to make an effort this coming year to produce a number of these projects to help 

children going through traumatic experiences in the coming year. The second portion 

of the demonstration John showed how to make long thin spindles which can be used 

for pointers, conductor’s baton, Harry Potter type wand, riding crop, etc.  
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Wands John 

made previously 

and the one he 

made for the 

demonstration 

Instant 

Gallery 
The monthly Club Challenge offers opportunity to learn by doing things that 

may be new or a challenge. The Instant Gallery or Show, Tell and Learn is an 

opportunity to encourage others by showing what you have made. Your crea-

tions may give others ideas, even if they don’t make exactly what you made. 



 

. 

 Remember the November 
meetings presidents’ challenge is 
a Christmas Ornament  And the 
more you participate the more 
likely you’ll win a special prize at 
the end of the year.   

    Speaking of Christmas Orna-
ments, our yearly Christmas ban-
quet will be again this year at 
Privateer Yacht Club, 4713 Pri-
vateer Rd, Hixson, TN 37343 
on December 9 at 6 pm.  The 
meats are taken care of, but be 

thinking of vegetables, tea 
(sweet and unsweet), coffee, 
water, deserts and breads to 
bring.  We’ll have a signup 
sheet at this coming meeting. 

    At the Christmas party we’ll 
have the silent auction.  We 
ask you to bring anything 
you’re willing to donate for 
the auction.  We rely on the 
annual silent auction to keep 
our yearly dues down and sup-
port the great demo’s that 
Doug brings in.  Simple or com-
plicated all will be accepted. 
Tools, turnings, crafts of all 
kinds.  I hope all of you will 
have fun with the bidding as I 
do. Along with the Christmas 
party, we also start our new 
year for dues.   

Starting Balance     4,084.19 

Income:           131.00 

 Wood Raffle  65.00 

 Snack collection 16.00 

 Dues     50.00 

Expenses:              185.00 

 Demonstrator 100.00  

 Uhaul—fair    85.00 

Ending Balance      4,030.19 

 Here is AAW's new Total Experience video tip, 
"Sharpening and Using the Microbevel," featuring Jimmy 
Clewes. This video begins with some good info regarding AAW 
and benefits it offers members. Here is the link: http://
www.woodturner.org/default.asp?page=TEVideoMicroBevelCle  

  

    If you are not an AAW member  you can get a FREE 60-day 
AAW Guest membership so you can access a complete 
issue of Woodturning FUNdamentals, November issue. The 
issue will include an assortment of projects, techniques, 
tips, and a video to help build essential woodturning skills. 
Features include "Turn a Side-Hollowed Christmas Orna-
ment," by John Lucas, and "Put a Proper Lid on It," by Walt 
Wager.   https://aaw.site-ym.com/default.asp?page=JoinAAW  
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    John Dekle sent me some great 
news.  Our club came in 1st place in 
this area for the Pens for Troops 
sponsored by Woodcraft.  At the 
December Christmas Party the 
folks that helped toward that effort 
will be included in a special draw-
ing for Woodcraft $25 gift certifi-
cates. 

    And lastly a word on safety.  It’s 

now getting cold outside and many 

of us have shops that are not nor-

mally heated, so use portable heat-

ers.  There are 2 issues with this, 

allowing the heaters to come in 

contact with wood chips can start a 

fire.  Also open flame type heaters, 

such as kerosene can cause carbon 

monoxide in an enclosed area. 

http://www.woodturner.org/default.asp?page=TEVideoMicroBevelCle
https://aaw.site-ym.com/default.asp?page=JoinAAW
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    It has been an interesting and rewarding project this year to focus 

on making pens for our troops. This is a fabulous way for us to ex-

press our appreciation to them for their sacrifice on our behalf. If you 

served in the military you know how special it is to hear someone express appreciation 

for your service. 20 turners from TSW got involved making pens this year. We complet-

ed 560 pens that will be donated to service members by Woodcraft. 

    Every pen made is greatly appreciated. A special thanks is extended to the following 

who made 40 or more pens: Bill Moore, Richard Nobel, Charles Jennings,                             

Les Isbell, Jim Dvorak and John Dekle. 

    In 2018 we want to focus 

on making Beads of Courage 

boxes but Woodcraft will still 

provide pen kits if you want 

to make pens for the troops 

in 2018. Please let John Dekle 

know if you are interested. 

Welcome  

Donald T. Nelson 

As a new member to 

Tristate Woodturners  

    It is really terrific to have a Woodcraft store here 

locally where we  get great support for our craft of 

woodturning. The store has been supper supportive 

of TSW and we encourage you to shop there, attend 

a free demo or take one of the many classes they 

offer. They have a wide selection of tools for all kinds 

of woodworking. The staff are very helpful if you 

need advise on projects or selection of tools, wood, 

finishes, etc. Let’s support them and keep them here 

in our community. Thank you Wayne and staff at 

Woodcraft—we appreciate you! 

Next TSW meeting 

Nov. 18, 2017—1:00 

Horsin’ Around 

8361A Dayton Blvd. 

Soddy Daisy, TN 
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Saturday—December 9, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. 

Privateer Yacht Club 

4713 Privateer Rd. Hixson, TN 

Pot luck dinner (club provides the meat) 

Bring your spouse & food you signed up for (otherwise bring a salad, veggie or desert) 

Bring something for the Silent Auction and be ready to purchase items.  

It will be an evening filled with good food, enjoyable company and lots of fun. 

Now would be a good time to start thinking, if you haven’t already, 

about what you could donate to the Silent Auction. You may have some-

thing you made, (can be turned or something totally different), a tool, 

some wood a turner could use or a jig you find helpful and made to 

share with someone else. Maybe a spouse or friend made something 

that could be donated. How about a gift card to Walmart, Food City or 

Woodcraft? This is for a good cause—proceeds go to Tristate Woodturn-

ers Club and help to keep the membership dues to a minimum. Be sure 

to bring cash, check or a credit card so you can purchase items. It’s al-

ways a lot of fun to out bid someone else for some neat item. 



← Bev deYampert ↑ Don Moore 

← John Dekle  ↓ Les Isbell 
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Mini hats made by 

Charles Jennings 
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Items on this page were all 

created by Charles Jennings 
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↖ Bev deYampert        ↑ Bob Hale 

↙ Don Moore    ↓ Jerry Bowman 

Les Isbell  → 
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Desk sets, Pendant and Weed Pot 

made by John Dekle 

 

 

     

Pens for the Troops and  

Tri-cornered bowls made by 

Jim Dvorak         
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↖Sphere & Bowl ↑ by Doug Spohn 

←   Bowl by Ed Langham 

  Ornaments by  Jake  Neidling  ↓ 

                      ↑ Richard Nobel ↑ 
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